DAWLISH LOCAL HISTORY GROUP |-

Dear Members

The time is growing nigh for our annual
general meeting which coincides with
our meeting to hear Dr Janet Cutler on
April 2nd. Please note that the AGM
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commences at 2.00 p.m. and the tafk
at 2.30 p.m. Whilst | am sure we all
hope that the AGM will be brief and
to the point, if you do have any
matters to raise or if you wish to
nominate anyone for the committee,
please do so - but it would be helpful
if you would give a member of the
committee advance notice.

Qur programme of summer visits will
start with a visit to The Royal Albert
Museum on Monday May 14th. Tricia
has prepared a form on which you
may sign up for this and the other
visits ...... a copy is being distributed
with this newsletter. Please make
sure you return it to her or you may
miss out .... and we wouldn't want
that now would we?

Walter de Langdon was referred to

in relation to this land as early as
1289. In the Exeter Flying Post in
1791 the following estate was ad-
vertised - ‘Paradise, Lower and
Higher Langdon and Orchard Es-
tate totalling 98 acres.’ It was
occupied by Robert Branscombe
and was to be sold. This estate may
have been purchased by the Rev-
erend Doctor Joseph Drury, who
also held part of IHolcombe and
y Court Farm and had retired as
Head Master of Harrow School and
lived in Cockwood House. By 1800
the estate had grown to 196 acres
and was farmed by John Padden.
He paid £190 rent. In 1813 it was
let for 7 years. The proprietor in-
tended to enlarge the farmhouse
and estate to 322 acres and it was

Tricia’s latest book, this time on the
Mills of Dawlish, should be ready by the
time of the next meeting another
inducement not to miss it !

Tricia Is also prepating a leaflet on the
story of the swans of Dawlish which
hopefully will end the inaccurate accounts
which abound in the town. If you have
any information which you think might be
useful to her, please let her know.

Finally, if you need help with your re-
search, an appeal in this newsletter may
prove fruitful .... so let me know.

Bob Thompson

_Next Meeting: Monday, April:
“2nd in the Manor House:
2.00 p.m. Annual General Meet- -
ing.
- 2.30 p.m. Dr Janet Cutler will*
:speak on “Brunel in the South:
West”.

indeed increased in size to 319
acres and was ring fenced. Sometime during the early 1830s the Rev Joseph Drury
and then his wife died, for the estate was then owned by the Reverend Charles Drury
and the following advertisement appeared in the Exeter Flying Post:

1835 November 12 ‘South of Devon. Parish of Dawlish.

Early in the spring of 1836 will be sold by auction the Fee Simple and
Inheritance of all that capital estate comprising HIGHER LANGDON. LOWER
LANGDON AND PARADISE with its several messuages and tenements
consisting of a capital farmhouse, two other dwellings and 221 acres of
arable meadow, pasture and orchard lands now jn the occupation of Mr
Jennings, capable of great improvement at a small expense. The estate is 1
mile from the charming watering place of Dawlish, 4 miles from Teignmouth
and 11 from Exeter. Many parts of it command magnificent prospects of sea
and land. Some of the most noblemen’s and Gentlemen’s seats in the
County are in this immediate neighbourhood. There is an excellent pew in
Dawiish church. The whole will be disposed of in one lot. Further particulars
will appear in further advertisements. Apply to Mr James, solicitor, Mr Otton,
Alphington and Mr A Law, Exmouth.’

According to the Deeds, on 28th September 1836 the Reverend Charles
Drury of Pontesbury. Middlesex and John Merwade Esg. of the county of
Shropshire sold the estate and farmhouse to William Cosens Esq. for £6667.
A brand new gentleman's residence was built at considerable expense called
Langdon House, on the Paradise land. By 1838 Cosens was able to take up
residence there. Bob Thompson has written an excellent article about







